
State Road 21 Bridge Replacement in Clay County 

At Crossing of  Black Creek South Prong 

 This Florida Department of Transportation project in 

Clay County was planned and funded in an effort to replace a 

bridge traveled over by thousands of commuters every day 

south of Middleburg and north of Keystone Heights. In the 

project area, State Road 21 is a two lane roadway spanning 

nearly twenty miles from State Road 16 (Middleburg) to State 

Road 100 (Keystone), serving the community as the main 

north and south connection.   

 This project includes the following: 

• Full replacement of the existing bridge (#710940) over the 

south prong of Black Creek 

• Existing bridge (between Turkey Trot Road and 

Dade Road) built in 1948 

• New bridge construction on the east side of the existing 

bridge 

• Traffic can continue to move north and south on 

State Road 21 and over the existing bridge while 

new bridge is built 

• Requires no detour 

• Alignment of new bridge will result in slight curvature of 

State Road 21 to the east where new bridge is integrated with the existing lanes and traffic 

pattern of State Road 21 to the north and south of the project 

 At an approximate cost of $3.3 million, this project should take  

approximately one year to complete, barring any weather delays or other 

unforeseen circumstances. A contractor will be selected in the Fall of 

2017 and work is expected to begin in early 2018 with an estimated  

completion in early 2019.   

 Information on this project is available at www.nflroads.com. The 

FDOT urges motorists to follow the speed limits and stay within the limits 

of orange cones and barrels while traveling through construction zones.   

  Begins: Spring 2018                                                      Completion: Spring 2019 

  Length:  Less than 1 mile of roadway impacted Cost: $3.3 million approx.  
  Contractor:  TBD (selection in Fall 2017)  

Questions? Contact Public Information Specialist Mary Justino at 

Mary.Justino@dot.state.fl.us or call (904) 831-FDOT.  

*Current view of project site/bridge 


